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BY EMAIL  
  October 24, 2010 
 Our File No. 20100002 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Attn:  Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
 Re:  EB-2010-0002 – Hydro One Transmission 2011/12  
 
We are counsel for the School Energy Coalition.  We are writing this letter to request an extension of time 
for filing Final Argument in this proceeding until November 2, 2010. 
 
While we have sought to be diligent in meeting deadlines for the many proceedings currently ongoing, the 
Board will be aware that we have missed two deadlines in the last couple of weeks.  The juxtaposition of 
the OPG oral hearing and the Hydro One argument with the many LDC filings at this time of year has 
meant that, even after bringing in additional resources including experienced consultants, there has been 
a period of a few weeks where there is insufficient time available.  Once the OPG hearing is complete 
next week, we expect that the situation will return to normal, but in the meantime the problem is acute. 
 
An extension until Tuesday, November 2, 2010 would allow us an additional weekend to work on this, 
with Monday November 1st for final review and signoff.  We therefore request an extension of three 
business days to the current deadline. 
 
All of which is respectfully submitted. 
. 
Yours very truly, 
JAY SHEPHERD P. C. 
 
 
 
 
Jay Shepherd 
 
cc: Wayne McNally, SEC (email) 
 Interested parties (email) 
 
 


